

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.
Colfax, WA 99111
509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com
To view our church

website visit:
www.macedoniaindependent
baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor David Keaton

Mission Address

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: <u>mwbm@mwbm.org</u>

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



January 2021

Dear Praying Friends,

Happy New Year! We are excited to see what the Lord is going to do in 2021! Our theme for this year is "The Value of One." Every soul is important and valuable to God. May we all have a renewed vision for the lost this year and that "one more soul!"

Well, after having avoided it for so long, the four of us all had Covid-19 over Thanksgiving this year. We praise the Lord that we all had relatively mild cases. We completed our quarantine time and are all back to normal now. Three other people in our church also had Covid-19 and they have all recovered.

For the first time this year, we had to cancel our Christmas Ladies Tea. We hope to be able to have a spring ladies' meeting! One of our missionary wives was scheduled to be our guest speaker and they were still able to be with us on the following Sunday. Our people greatly enjoyed the opportunity to be with the King family again before they head to Mexico in the spring.

In our last prayer letter, we shared that we were hoping to have our church mortgage paid off by the end of the year which had been our goal at the beginning of 2020. We were scheduled to have a special offering on the Sunday before Thanksgiving. We were not able to have those services due to people in our church having Covid-19. However, God miraculously provided through our church family, and in December we officially PAID OFF THE MORTGAGE ON THE CHURCH! Isn't it just like God to accomplish this in 2020 when we were out of church for several weeks in the spring due to COVID and even missed our giving Sunday in November? We received the official deed in the mail on Christmas Eve! What a wonderful present! We celebrated at church on Sunday, December 27th with a note burning, a cake, and taking on another missionary! What a blessing! We have made a new missions board at church with Mark 16:15 as our theme verse.

2021 is already starting out with a bang and we have no idea what the future holds. However, we know Who holds the future! Now more than ever we need to be faithful in giving out the gospel and sharing the good news with that "one more soul." May we be found faithful in the work on Christ!

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support for our ministry. Thank you to the ones who sent Christmas cards and love gifts. Thank you to the ones who hold our family and ministry up in prayer. You all are such a blessing!

In Christ, *Tím, Jennífer, Jason, & Layla Wall*